NOTES ON SELECTMEN'S MEETING

April 28, 1975

All three Selectmen were present.

Secretary, Thelma Nichols sat with the Board re notes of these meetings and requested that the Board of Selectmen check the notes over, avoiding misinterpretation and erroneous statements. Also stated Typing of necessary letters was responsibility of Secretary, but that under the present situation she was not responsible for the letters being mailed. Decision: That the notes be kept as explicit as possible, direct quotes and conversations were not necessary. The Board would check notes and initial same, indicating each member had seen them. Responsibility of mailing, was the Beard of Selectmen's.

Adelph Baer was in en the following: (1) He sold and transferred a piece of property to Merle Aborn, Jr. for boundary line adjustment. (2) The new artesian well put in by the Highway Department (State) has too much iron in it, a filter has been placed in same. Mr. Baer has spoken to Robert Estey, State Appraiser, about this well and stated that Mr. Estey will recommend to the Board of Selectmen that they postpone assessment on well for one year. (3) Mr. Baer stated he was assessed for Contoccook Drive: he will close road and make lot: Mrs. Ella Leenard telephoned regarding an application for elderly exemption. Her name has been noted on our list.

A bill for \$9.50 was received from Ress Roberts for letterheads and envelopes for the BiCentennial Committee. Action: All three Selectmen agreed in charge should go against the BiCentennial Committee account.

Rebert Morrill read that Antrim's share of Revenue Sharing for 1975 would receive \$27,456.00/

Mark Malben was in for a pistel permit for a target practice gun recently purchased and registered in the State.

Beard discussed berrowing money again. Consenses was that \$100,000. must be berrowed immediately. Secretary requested to supply schedule of how money was berrowed last year.



Abstement received from Carolyn White was rejected on the grounds that the deadline, already extended, was April 15th. Abstement received by Board on the 20th.

Merle Abern, Sr., Read Agent - (1) Discussed quetes on bridge, a new ene received from Charles Druding. North Country Construction Gerp of Contecceek, New Hampshire. Robert Merrill and Merle stated that they went out with this gentlemen and were not everly impressed with him. Suggestion: That the specification previously received from J. N. Allan, Inc. be shown to Robert Caughey for his advice.

- (2) Drain was Albrecht resident, Gregg Lake Road. Request dated April 22, 1975 received from John C. Albrecht to have drain pipe from the read moved from his beach area to the edge of his property. Mr. Albrecht reiterated a letter from Mr. Humphrey, that the drain would be moved within three years. Merle: I don't think anything needs to be done. Maybe in a couple of years it may have to be replaced because it is one of the elder culverts.
- (3) Drain at Water Street, by Whitney property. Eric Tenney indicated the hazardeus situation caused by shoulder wash out leaving a 4' drep off on the edge of the read. Discussed possibility of extending drain pipe.
- (4) Ball Park grounds a tentative appointment of Tuesday, 3:30 p.m. was made between the Board of Selectmen, Merle Aborn and Harold Grant, Park Board member. Mr. Aborn indicated that for the amount of work made by having the skating rink on the Ball Field, he did not feel it was a good idea. The fence has been taken down and Merle felt that with 40 sq. ft. of plastic, it could be devered in the back yard, instead of placing it inside of a building. He estimated approximately 2 or 3 tens of weight was involved with the fencing.

Work done by the Manpower Program help was reported. Mainly painting being done around town buildings and putting up the wrought iron railings.

ACTION: Board unanimously agreed to purchase paint and other necessary supplies for this work. Materials would be charged to Town Hall and Other Buildings.

R. Merrill asked the Beard if they were aware of the plight of the Grange. Accreding to a conversation with Mrs. Craig, the grange hall may be put up for sale. Could the Selectmen do anything to help the situation. ACTION: That if the Grange has problems, they should come in and talk with the Beard of Selectmen, and they (the Beard) would be glad to talk with them.



Letter received from Doughlas Hatfield, Jr., Attorney for Velma Hall re k elderly examption for same. ACTION: Return request for examption for prior year 1974, for more information re \$25,000 assets.

Kay Hickey was in to meet with the ConVal School Beard members. She had been teld they would be in for their regular public meeting. She stated that she was no lenger interested in reporting the Selectmen's news for the Messenger, Jane Hill was the Antrim correspondent, Kay was the Feature writer. However, she was interested in the news for Assoc. Press and Manchester Union Leader which she was currently working for. She took pictures of the Board of Selectmen, and proceeded to question the news items received of last weeks meeting, stating that they were not complete enough for her use. The Board indicated these were suppose to be leads for her to follow up with depts. and committees involved.



Edward Coughland, Jr. request was discussed again, and vote of last week was rescinded. ACTION; Advise Mr. Coughlan that the first step would be to fill out a building permit application.

Further discussed route taken, through advise of the Beard of Selectmen, by the Centinental Telephone Co. which by-passed the building permit. ACTION: Send them an application form for same and ask them to fill it out and return same.

Precedure for future: A Building permit application was be completed and filed with the Selectmen or Building Inspector if one is appointed. The Beard would than send applicant to Beard of Adjustment if application is in variance, with our sending.

R. Merrill read laws re junk yard license. Responsibility for same is placed on local Beards.

R. Merrill received telephene call from Transcript re statement en North Bennington bridge. ACTION: Regarding North Bennington bridge, Article #14 was veted en in the last Town Meeting. By an everwhelming vete, the Towns' people veted against this article and against taking any other action thereon. April 28, 1975

Statement to the Transcript

Regarding North Bennington bridge, Article 14 was voted on in the last Town Meeting. By an overwhelming vote, the Town's people ax voted against this article and against taking any other action thereon.

Above typed and handed to Ed Clarke on the evening of April 28; 1975 during regular meeting.

and one was due for a summons.

Chief Clark Craig: Requested and received appointment paper.
Reported: Five parking tickets (to 4 different people) given out on Greve Street. Two tickets in other areas also given out, of which one had paid

Signs: Ed asked for a list of signs needed, how many and what kind. Eric questioned if a log of signs in Antrim was available. Craig thought maybe Martin Nichels might have was record of all signs and where located. Also, Ted Garfield picked up two dogs ever the week-end.

Truck from Devans will be here next week. Do we want a permanent plate for it? Vete: Unanimously yes.

Still have need for Auditor, Building Inspector, Sewage Study Committee member, Sanitation Inspector,

R. Merrill presented the E.M.T. program for the Beard. David Jerdan and eleven other men are interested in performing the service of stabilising patients until an ambulance arrives. Training programs would be set up to given extensive training in the field of first aid through functioning in emergency rooms of hospitals if necessary. This program is funded through the Highway Safety Department, the Division of Public Health offices and Civil Defense (Preparedness). The Emergency group would use the same communication system as the Fire Department. Stage #1 would be for the Beard of Selectmen to give blessings to men who want to train. Funding is 50/50 State and local. Cost is \$45. - \$50. per unit per man. ACTION: Selectmen give blessings and aid with a small amount of money.



Mrs. Sue Craig requested the Beard of Selectmen send a letter of appreciation to Frederick Roberts, thanking him for all he and his family ham did for the Town during his term of office.

April 28, 1975

All three Selectmen were present.

Secretary, Thelma Nichols sat with the Board re notes of these meetings and requested that the Board of Selectmen check the notes over, avoiding misinterpretation and erroneous statements. Also stated: Typing of necessary letters was responsibility of Secretary, but that under the present situation she was not responsible for the letters being mailed. Decision: That the notes be kept as explicit as possible, direct quotes and conversations were not necessary. The Board would check notes and initial same, indicating each member had seen them. Responsibility of mailing, was the Board of Selectmen's.

Adolph Baer was in on the following: (1) He sold and transferred a piece of property to Merle Aborn, Jr. for boundary line adjustment. (2) The new artesian well put in by the Highway Department (State) has too much iron in it, a filter has been placed in same. Mr. Baer has spoken to Robert Estey, State Appraiser, about this well and stated that Mr. Estey will recommend to the Board of Selectmen that they postpone assessment on well for one year. (3) Mr. Baer stated he was assessed for Contoccook Drive: he will close road and make lot! Mrs. Ella Leonard telephoned regarding an application for elderly exemption. Her name has been noted on our list.

A bill for \$9.50 was received from Ross Roberts for letterheads and envelopes for the BiCentennial Committee. Action: All three Selectmen agreed to charge should go against the BiCentennial Committee account.

Robert Morrill read that Antrim's share of Revenue Sharing for 1975 would receive \$27,456.00/

Mark Malbon was in for a pistol permit for a target practice gun recently purchased and registered in the State.

Board discussed borrowing money again. Consenses was that \$100,000. must be borrowed immediately. Secretary requested to supply schedule of how money was borrowed last year.

Abatement received from Carolyn White was rejected on the grounds that the deadline, already extended, was April 15th. Abatement received by Board on the 20th.

Statement to the Transcript

Regarding North Bennington bridge, Article 14 was voted on in the last Town Meeting. By an overwhelming vote, the Town's people mx voted against this article and against taking any other action thereon.

Skaling with has been several, alone and the fuld has been ratedard some seeding was done, Buelow have been felled and levelled, and Alache have been repaired. Voluntar workers accompanied the local Oak Board personnel and The road agent used how force and equipment to do some of the heavy work that your more should be appropriated to do a more thorough job so the felden now being uned elyen round for depeted the lever them program after the superior were kinderwayh to got it proper to local propers were kinderwayh to got it proper Bridge contract alleted to
Culort complaint - Policy - town
Culort complaint - Policy - town

Tower Clock Specialists have librated and sest town Clocke docated on by steeplof the Constoyleran Church but estemate that it would cost 200 to repair mechanizm That activates the strategy sounding of the bell, The selectment awart the diseason of the local cetagens as morning expended have not bun allocation as such : & DOW Ten Hageltine - John morton Blog -Louden Rood, Concerd HM Om 109 max endecating business zone - a copy of zoning Workwell will enstall new water bublind ballfield and the precent personnel will turn it on for the seemmy. Fast one was stolen leaving Thy water spouting My newly repaired bleachers at the ballfield will be pointed by Josh Dept personnel. Dulac tru problem tence at Goodell Co Carle Dept responsible for little Porkon A 202? Merle Aborn, Sr., Read Agent - (1) Discussed quotes on bridge, a new one received from Charles Druding, North Country Construction Corp of Contoccook, New Hampshire. Robert Morrill and Merle stated that they went out with this gentlemen and were not overly impressed with him. Suggestion: That the specification previously received from J. N. Allan, Inc. be shown to Robert Caughey for his advice.

- (2) Drain state Albrecht resident, Gregg Lake Road. Request dated April 22, 1975 received from John C. Albrecht to have drain pipe from the road moved from his beach area to the edge of his property. Mr. Albrecht reiterated a letter from Mr. Humphrey, that the drain would be moved within three years. Merle: I don't think anything needs to be done. Maybe in a couple of years it may have to be replaced because it is one of the elder culverts.
- (3) Drain at Water Street, by Whitney property. Eric Tenney indicated the hazardous situation caused by shoulder wash out leaving a 4' drop off on the edge of the road. Discussed possibility of extending drain pipe.
- (4) Ball Park grounds a tentative appointment of Tuesday, 3:30 p.m. was made between the Board of Selectmen, Merle Aborn and Harold Grant, Park Board member. Mr. Aborn indicated that for the amount of work made by having the skating rink on the Ball Field, he did not feel it was a good idea. The fence has been taken down and Merle felt that with 40 sq. ft. of plastic, it could be covered in the back yard, instead of placing it inside of a building. He estimated approximately 2 or 3 tons of weight was involved with the fencing.

Work done by the Manpower Program help was reported. Mainly painting being done around town buildings and putting up the wrought iron railings.

ACTION: Board unanimously agreed to purchase paint and other necessary supplies for this work. Materials would be charged to Town Hall and Other Buildings.

R. Morrill asked the Board if they were aware of the plight of the Grange. Accreding to a conversation with Mrs. Craig, the grange hall may be put up for sale. Could the Selectmen do anything to help the situation. ACTION: That if the Grange has problems, they should come in and talk with the Board of Selectmen, and they (the Board) would be glad to talk with them.

NOTES ON SELECTMEN'S MEETING - April 28, 1975 Page 3

Letter received from Doughlas Hatfield, Jr., Attorney for Velma Hall re k elderly exemption for same. ACTION: Return request for exemption for prior year 1974, for more infermation re \$25,000 assets.

Kay Hickey was in to meet with the ConVal School Board members. She had been told they would be in for their regular public meeting. She stated that she was no longer interested in reporting the Selectmen's news for the Messenger, Jane Hill was the Antrim correspondent, Kay was the Feature writer. However, she was interested in the news for Assoc. Press and Manchester Union Leader which she was currently working for. She took pictures of the Board of Selectmen, and proceeded to question the news items received of last weeks meeting, stating that they were not complete enough for her use. The Board indicated these were suppose to be leads for her to follow up with depts. and committees involved.

Edward Coughland, Jr. request was discussed again, and vote of last week was rescinded. ACTION; Advise Mr. Coughlan that the first step would be to fill out a building permit application.

Further discussed route taken, through advise of the Board of Selectmen, by the Continental Telephone Co. which by-passed the building permit. ACTION: Send them an application form for same and ask them to fill it out and return same.

Proceedure for future: A Building permit application was be completed and filed with the Selectmen or Building Inspector if one is appointed. The Board would than send applicant to Board of Adjustment if application is in variance.with our zening.

- R. Morrill read laws re junk yard license. Responsibility for same is placed on local Boards.
- R. Morrill received telephone call from Transcript re statement on North Bennington bridge. ACTION: Regarding North Bennington bridge, Article #14 was voted on in the last Town Meeting. By an overwhelming vote, the Towns' people voted against this article and against taking any other action thereon.

Chief Clark Craig: Requested and received appointment paper.

Reported: Five parking tickets (to 4 different people) given out on Grove Street. Two tickets in other areas also given out, of which one had paid and one was due for a summons.

Signs: Ed asked for a list of signs needed, how many and what kind. Eric questioned if a log of signs in Antrim was available. Craig thought maybe Martin Nichols might have was record of all signs and where located.

Also, Ted Garfield picked up two dogs over the week-end.

Truck from Devans will be here next week. Do we want a permanent plate for it? Vote: Unanimously yes.

Still have need for Auditor, Building Inspector, Sewage Study Committee member, Sanitation Inspector,

R. Morrill presented the E.M.T. program for the Board. David Jordan and eleven other men are interested in performing the service of stabilizing patients until an ambulance arrives. Training pregrams would be set up to given extensive training in the field of first aid through functioning in emergency reoms of hospitals if necessary. This program is funded through the Highway Safety Department, the Division of Public Health offices and Civil Defense (Preparedness). The Emergency group would use the same communication system as the Fire Department. Stage #1 would be for the Board of Selectmen to give blessings to men who want to train. Funding is 50/50 State and local. Cost is \$45. - \$50. per unit per man. ACTION: Selectmen give blessings and aid with a small amount of money.

Mrs. Sue Craig requested the Board of Selectmen send a letter of appreciation to Frederick Roberts, thanking him for all he and his family war did for the Town during his term of office.